TOWN BOARD MEETING

February 8, 2005

PRESENT:
Councilpersons: Kevin Armstrong, Cheryl Boyd, Bruce Dolph, Steve Hodge, Supervisor John Meredith, Hwy. Supt., Walt Geidel, Town Attorney, Frank Wood, Town Clerk, Ronda Williams


OTHERS PRESENT:

Spencer DeVaul, Tom Evans, Bob Cairns- Walton Reporter
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Councilperson Armstrong led the Pledge of Allegiance
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:



RESOLUTION #29

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, second by Dolph to accept the January 18, 2005 minutes as presented. All in favor, motion carried.

FLOOR TIME:

Spencer DeVaul, of the Delaware County Planning Department took the floor at the request of the Supervisor. Mr. DeVaul presented to the Board the plan to conduct an inventory of all roads in the Town of Walton and to have Walton apply for and develop and prepare a Pilot Highway Management Plan.  After a lengthy discussion on how the plan will unfold, the Board agrees to pass the following resolution. 

A motion was made by Councilman Dolph, second by Hodge to pass the Highway Management Plan Resolution as presented by the Delaware County Planning Department. Vote 5 ayes, Armstrong, Boyd, Dolph, Hodge and Meredith. 0 nays. Motion Carried.

RESOLUTION # 30
AGREEMENT TO SUPPORT APPLICATION TO THE DEPARTMENT OF STATE FOR ENHANCED MASTER PLANNING AND ZONING INCENTIVE AWARD PROGRAM (ROUND IV) MONEYS FOR A TOWN HIGHWAY MANAGEMENT PLAN
TITLE:  AGREEMENT TO SUPPORT APPLICATION TO THE DEPARTMENT OF STATE FOR ENHANCED MASTER PLANNING AND ZONING INCENTIVE AWARD PROGRAM (ROUND IV) MONEYS FOR A TOWN HIGHWAY MANAGEMENT PLAN


WHEREAS, the Town of Walton is interested in developing and implementing a Highway Management Plan to assist in planning for future investments in Town highways; and


WHEREAS, the New York Department of State has grant moneys available to develop and implement community development tools to protect water quality and environmental resources within the New York City Watershed; and


WHEREAS, The Town of Walton in conjunction with Delaware County has developed a proposal for the development of a two phased Highway Management Program; and


WHEREAS, Phase I of the proposed project would require a complete inventory of all existing town highway and storm water infrastructure and the preparation of a management plan; and


WHEREAS, Phase II of the proposed project would require an engineered analysis and rating of all existing highway and storm water infrastructure and the preparation of a management plan; and


WHEREAS, the Town anticipates adopting the resulting management plan for the purpose of future capital investment planning, maintaining sound infrastructure and promoting water quality through the improvement of town roads, storm water systems and all associated infrastructure; and


WHEREAS, the Town of Walton board would like to apply for a grant in the amount of $50,000 to contract with the Delaware County Planning Department and the Delaware County Department of Public Works to prepare a Pilot Highway Management Plan;


THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Town of Walton Board approves the Application to the Department of State for a grant in the amount of $50,000 to develop and prepare a Pilot Highway Management Plan.

SUPERINTENDENT OF HWY. REPORT:




The Highway Superintendent informed the Board that he has received 


the compressor purchased from the Village for $250.00.

Superintendent Geidel asked the Board for permission to go out to bid for a new 2004 or newer Tandem axle plow/dump truck. There is a Western Star truck on the state bid but has found that it is not always the cheapest way to go. Supervisor Meredith questioned why the need to order the truck so early and asked how long it would take for the truck to arrive after the order is placed. Superintendent Geidel responded that he expected arrival around August. The Board recommended keeping the old truck for summer use instead of using the new 10- wheeler.

RESOLUTION #31
APPROVAL TO BID FOR THE PURCHASE OF A NEW TRUCK

A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, second by Hodge to allow superintendent Geidel to go out to bid for the purchase of a new 10- wheeler truck. All in favor, motion carried.

Superintendent Geidel informed the Board that he would also go out to bid for stone, sluice, and cinders.

Geidel informed the Board that the Resolution # 88 from 2004 allowing the Town to plow the parking lot of the DEP has not come to pass and should be voided.

RESOLUTION #32

RECIND RESOLUTION #88 OF 2004

A motion was made by Councilman Dolph, second by Boyd to withdraw the original resolution allowing the Town to plow the parking lot of the DEP. All in favor, motion carried.

Superintendent Geidel informed the Board that the v-plow purchased has not held up to the normal abuse from plowing and would like permission to purchase another plow for his 550- truck. The Board granted permission.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT:

I reported to the Board that I have collected 72% of the tax levy to date.  I would also like permission to attend training in Cortland giving by the State Comptrollers Office on Governmental Accounting. The Board granted permission.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:





The Supervisor reviewed his monthly report

He informed the Board that the County Rte 21 survey has been completed and will soon be opening up their meetings for public comment.

The Town Hall sign will be picked up on Wednesday.

The following mail was received by the Supervisor and shared with the Board:


A letter from the DEP stating an interest in purchasing land in the Town of Walton.


A letter from the Roxbury Arts Group stating the Library has received a grant for $800.00 and will be used four performances.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Town Attorney, Frank Wood informed the Board that not all property owners on Tennant Road have signed off yet.

Councilman Hodge brought back to the table from the January 18th meeting on the speed problem on Trout Brook Road. The Town agreed to pass a resolution allowing the DOT to conduct a survey on the road in question.

RESOLUTION #33
TO ALLOW THE DOT TO SURVEY THE SPEED ON TROUT BROOK ROAD IN THE TOWN OF WALTON


A motion was made by Councilman Dolph, second by Boyd hereby requesting the Department of Transportation, pursuant to Section 1622.1 of the Vehicle and Traffic Law, to establish a lower maximum speed at which vehicles may proceed on East Trout Brook Road, a Town Highway. All in favor, motion carried.

APPROVAL OF BILLS:

RESOLUTION #34

APPROVAL OF BILLS

A motion was made by Councilman Dolph, second by Hodge to accept the bills as presented. Vote 5 Ayes, Armstrong, Dolph, Boyd, Hodge, and Supervisor Meredith. 0 Nays. Motion Carried.


General
#13-31

$30,237.23


Highway
#2-28

$30,596.17

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, second by Boyd to enter into executive session at 6:34 to discuss Personnel, DCBC issue, and sale of property. All in favor, motion Carried.

Back in regular session at 7:10

In executive session the Board met with personnel from Delaware Opportunities who explained to the Town Board, that the Board may adopt a resolution giving it flexibility to deal with family members of a person who is qualified for a Community Block Grant but had died before the 60-month period. Consideration should be given on a case-by-case basis whether it is appropriate for a family member to assume the remaining obligation under the original agreement. The text of this resolution was provided to each Board member in advance and a copy given to the Town Clerk.

RESOLUTION #35

FLEXIBILITY OF COMMUNITY BLOCK GRANT

A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, second by Dolph to accept the resolution of flexibility of a Community Block Grant as presented and attached at the end of the minutes. Vote 5 Ayes, Armstrong, Boyd, Dolph, Hodge, and Supervisor Meredith, 0 Nays. Motion Carried.
RESOLUTION #36
ALLOWING SUPERVISOR TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT FOR COMMUNITY BLOCK GRANT

Pursuant to the above resolution, a motion was made by Councilman Dolph, second by Hodge allowing Supervisor Meredith to enter into a contract with case #WT-14 of the Community Block Grant allowing a family member to assume the portion of the contract from the original grant recipient. Vote 5 Ayes, Armstrong, Boyd, Dolph, Hodge, and Supervisor Meredith. 0 Nays. Motion Carried.

Town Attorney Frank Wood informed the Board that Velocities Property Group III, LLC through its Attorney has indicated that it is not in a position to go through with the contract due to the failure on certain contingencies. The Town however has received a proposal from Seancony L.P. to purchase the property on the same terms and conditions and at the same price as the pervious offer. Town Attorney Wood has negotiation with the attorney from Velocity Property Group III to retain $500.00 of the deposit as liquidated damages together with the buyer providing to the Town all of the work which its engineer, surveyor, and attorneys has done which has been provided to Attorney Wood. Attorney Wood notes of the $500.00, which is being retain by the realtor, that the realtor is entitles to 50% or 250.00. Attorney Wood requested a resolution terminating the original contract with Velocities Property Group III, LLC on the terms above.

RESOLUTION #37
TERMINATE CONTRACT WITH VELOCITY PROPERTY GROUP III, LLC AND THE TOWN OF WALTON


A motion was made by Councilman Dolph, second by Armstrong to terminate the contract for the sale of the Town’s property between Velocity Property Group III, LLC and the Town of Walton. Vote 5 Ayes, Armstrong, Boyd, Dolph, Hodge and Supervisor Meredith. 0 Nays. Motion Carried.

RESOLUTION #38
ENTER INTO A CONTRACT WITH SEANCONY L.P.


A motion was made by Councilman Armstrong, second by Dolph allowing Supervisor Meredith to enter into a Purchasing Sale Agreement with the Town of Walton and Seancony L.P. to purchase on the same terms and conditions and the same price as the previous buyer with certain contingencies to be negotiated between Attorneys. Vote 4 Ayes, Armstrong, Boyd, Dolph, and Supervisor Meredith. 1 Nay, Hodge. Motion Carried.

With no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:17 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,





Ronda Williams





Town Clerk
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